% UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
M ¢ WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

MAY ]g 2005 OFFICE OF

WATER

The Honorable Don Young

Chairman, Committee on Transportation
and Infrastructure

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Young:

This is regarding the November 2003 Draft Blending Policy which addresses the
management of peak wet weather flows at municipal wastewater treatment facilities. The
draft policy received extensive public comment and has been the subject of considerable
on-going discussion and debate, including being the focus of a recent Hearing before the
House Subcommittee on Water Resources and Environment.

Based on our review of all of the information received, we have no intention of
finalizing the blending policy as proposed in November 2003. We continue to review
policy and regulatory options to manage this issue and look forward to working with
Congress, communities and citizens on effective and efficient approaches that protect
communities and ensure compliance with the Clean Water Act.

Sincerely,

Benjamin H. Grumbles
Assistant Administrator

Internet Address (URL) « http:/www.epa.gov
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MAY 19 2005

OFFICE OF
WATER

The Honorable John J. Duncan, Jr.

Committee on Transportation and
Infrastructure

Subcommittee on Water Resources
and Environment

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Duncan:

This is regarding the November 2003 Draft Blending Policy which addresses the
management of peak wet weather flows at municipal wastewater treatment facilities. The
draft policy received extensive public comment and has been the subject of considerable
on-going discussion and debate, including being the focus of a recent Hearing before the
House Subcommittee on Water Resources and Environment.

Based on our review of all of the information received, we have no intention of
finalizing the blending policy as proposed in November 2003. We continue to review
policy and regulatory options to manage this issue and look forward to working with
Congress, communities and citizens on effective and efficient approaches that protect
communities and ensure compliance with the Clean Water Act.

Sincerely,
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Benjamin H. Grumbles
Assistant Administrator

Internet Address (URL) ¢ http://www.epa.gov
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